
 

 

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING OF ATHERSTONE 
PARISH 

 
Date of meeting             Thursday May 21st 2015 at 6.30 p.m. 
 
Place of Meeting             The Town Council Chamber, The Old Mortuary, 
                                         North Street. 
Present                             
Town Cllrs:  Cllr Gurney, Cllr Barnard, Cllr M Davis, 

Cllr G Davis, Cllr L Dirveiks , Cllr Bishop, 
Cllr R Freer, Cllr Jarvis, Cllr Barker, Cllr 
Wright, Cllr Clews 

Town Clerk:  Graham Day 
Deputy Town Clerk:  Sally Oldham  
County and Borough Cllrs:  none in attendance 
Public:  Mr D Pickard, Mrs M.Wrigley  
Apologies:         None.  
Chairman:                            Cllr. Richard Barker 
Clerk:                                     Sally Oldham 
 
 Cllr Barker opened the meeting by welcoming all the attendees.  
 
1) TO RECEIVE THE MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING OF 
7th MAY 2014 
The minutes were approved and there were no matters arising. 
 
2/ PRESENTATION OF THE TOWN COUNCIL’S ANNUAL REPORT.  
Cllr Barker presented the Annual Report of the Town Council and outlined the 
services of the Council. 
 
3/ ANY OTHER BUSINESS 
Mr Pickard presented a written question to which he required a written answer 
on the subject of the Arcade in Atherstone. 
It was agreed to forward it as correspondence to the next Full Council meeting 
of Atherstone Town Council. 
Cllr Freer hoped the project would be followed closely as there was a 
purchase obligation to fulfil. 
Mrs Wrigley raised the problem of advertising  boards on footpaths around the 
town. Cllr Freer said that WCC had promised to circulate information and that 
they had not done so. Cllr Jarvis said that Nuneaton were issuing £5K fines 
for banners on lamp- posts. 
 
 

The meeting closed at 6.45pm 
 
 
 
 
 


